

December 5, 2022

To: John D. Smith

1178 Boomerang Road

Kennisis Lake

Re: A Sincere KLCOA Thank You!

Dear John,

On behalf of the KLCOA and our Kennisis community, we would like to thank you for your public service and for showing extraordinary leadership as our elected Ward 4 Councillor over the past four years. You were able to keep us informed on issues related to our Kennisis community and provided valuable advice to the KLCOA during your tenure. As Councillor, your door was always open, and you generously provided help and mentoring for our lake association and other lake associations in Dysart.

We wish you and your family the very best and we will be seeing you around the lake!

Regards and best wishes.

Sincerely,

Deb Wratschko President

Kennisis Lake Cottage Owners' Association

Joan Middleton Vice President Kennisis Lake Cottage Owners' Association

Jacquie Geall Secretary Kennisis Lake Cottage Owners' Association

Grant DeMarsh Treasurer Kennisis Lake Cottage Owners' Association

cc: KLCOA Board of Directors

Jim Prince Vice President

Kennisis Lake Cottage Owners' Association